BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday 19 May 2010 at 7.30 pm
Present


Chairman



Ward

*



K Burgess (IND) 


Burtonwood West
Vice Chairman
*



A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook










Council Members
*



J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East

*



B Murdock (LD)


Burtonwood East
*



J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East

*



J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West





T Cross (IND)


Callands

*



P Jackson (IND)


Callands

*



B Long (LD)



Callands





T Rogers-Smith (IND)

Callands





S Smith (IND) 


Callands





M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 
*



D Earl (LD)



Westbrook
*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook

*



D Orr (IND)



Westbrook




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


Julie Pickles – Clerk to the Parish Council 
C1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor T Cross, M Smith, S Smith and T Rogers-Smith.
C2
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


There were no declarations of interest received.
C3
Election of Chairman 2010/2011

Councillor K Burgess was nominated by Councillor T O’Neill and seconded by Councillor D Earl and it was


Resolved that Councillor K Burgess be elected to act as Chairman for the ensuing year 2010/ 2011
            C4
Election of Vice Chairman 2010/2011

Councillor A McCausland was nominated by Councillor J Guthrie and seconded by Councillor T O’Neill and it was  


Resolved that Councillor A McCausland be elected to act as Vice Chairman for the ensuing year 2010/2011
C5
Appointments to Finance Sub Committee 2010/2011

It was resolved that the following members serve on the Finance Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2010/2011 

Chairman - Councillor K Burgess

Vice Chairman – Councillor A McCausland
Councillor T Cross


Councillor P Jackson



Councillor J Joyce


Councillor B Long

Councillor T Rogers-Smith
C6
Appointments to Planning Sub Committee 2010/2011

It was resolved that the following members serve on the Planning Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2010/2011
Councillor D Earl

Councillor J Higham
Councillor T O’Neill

Councillor S Smith
C7
Appointments to Risk Assessment Sub Committee 2010/2011 


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Risk Assessment Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2010/2011
Councillor B Long

Councillor T Cross


Councillor D Earl

Councillor S Smith

C8
Community / Police Issues


Nil

C9
Minutes of the Meeting (17 March 2010)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 17 March 2010 be agreed and signed as a correct record 
C10
Matters Arising
C10.1 Flooding Issues - Sankey Brook (Minute Reference Refers C84.3)
Councillor B Long reported that emergency planning works by the Environmental Agency were to be put into place and he advised that he had schedule a meeting with the Environmental Agency to discuss matters of concern.
C11    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (19 May 2010)

The Clerk and Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Chairman Councillor J Guthrie, Councillor B Long, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor P Jackson 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C11.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor T Cross, Councillor K Burgess, Councillor T Rogers-Smith and Councillor S Smith.
C11.2
Code of Conduct - Declaration of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest received.
C11.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations


Warrington Carers Association – requested grant for outings 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £500 be awarded 

Mums & Tots, Burtonwood – requested grant for equipment 



Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £400 be awarded 


16th Scouts Group, Burtonwood  – requested grant for transport to summer camp 


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £200 be awarded 

C11.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers     between meetings)


Nil
C11.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

WBC – Half Year Trade Waste 




£ 1196.34

Cheshire Community Action Annual Subscription

£     50.00

St Michaels PCC Clock Electricity 



£   196.00

Clerks Expenses March/April 2010 



£     49.49

Cheshire Playing Field Assoc Annual Subscription

£     20.00

C Beesley Annual Accounts / Asset Register 2010 

£   370.00

D Norris Tractor Tyres 





£   685.02 

LCAS Annual Subscription 




£   170.38

Protec Fire – Annual Maintenance - Kingswood 

£   356.07

CPRE Annual Subscription 2010-2011 



£     29.00

Clerks Expenses April / May 2010 



£     38.69
Chairman’s Allowance 2010/2011




£   200.00
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made 
C11.6
Monthly Accounts – March / April 2010
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of March and April 2010 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C11.7
Bank Reconciliation March / April 2010
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of March and April 2010 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C11.8 End of Year Accounts (Statement of Accounts) 2009-2010
The Clerk presented an Annual Income and Expenditure Account for the year ending 31 March 2010 showing the carried forward balance and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Annual Income and Expenditure Account for the Year ending 31 March 2010 be signed and accepted as a correct record 

C11.9 Asset Register 
The Clerk produced a report detailing the assets of the Parish Council as at 31 March 2010 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted 
C11.10Chairman’s Allowance 2010/2011
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Chairman’s allowance for the ensuing year be set at £200

C11.11External Audit 2009/2010

The Clerk reported that the external audit was set for the end of June 2010.
C11.12Internal Audit 2009/2010
The Clerk reported that the internal audit was set for the end of May 2010.
C11.13Kingswood Community Centre

Nil

C11.14Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported on the centres’ recent usage as a polling station. 

It was noted that it had been reported to her by the Elections Manager of the Borough Council that there would be no payment for their use of the Pavilion on polling day for its use, as it was classed as an ‘local authority building’, it was further reported that the Clerk had strongly refuted the matter and had forwarded an invoice for payment to the Borough Council.

C11.15Play Area – Pavilion

Nil
C11.16Play Area Collins Green 
Nil
C11.17Play Area Inspections 
Nil
C11.18Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
 Nil
C11.18Pitches

Nil
C11.19Quotation(s) Received  

The Clerk reported that she had received a quotation from Groundwork Merseyside for footpath maintenance.

This would include cutting the grass and pruning overhanging trees to pathways 28, 30, 33, 34, 52 at a cost of £1800 + Vat.
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the quote be accepted and the order for the works to be placed as soon as possible
C11.20Skateboard Park  
 Nil
C11.21Any Other Urgent Business
Nil
C12    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (19 May 2010)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by herself, Councillor J Higham, Councillor A McCausland and Councillor S Smith  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C12.1
Apologies

Apologies had been received from Councillor S Smith. 
C12.2
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest received.

C12.3
Documents Received

2 General Items of Correspondence 

2 Domestic Planning Applications

4 Non Domestic Planning Applications
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

0 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
4 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C12.4
Planning Application No: 2010/16336, 4 Westbrook Centre – Proposed change of use from A1 to A2 and changes to front including new roller shutters and 2010/16335, 4 Westbrook Centre – Application for consent to display one internally illuminated fascia sign and one internally illuminated projecting sign
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Parish Council strongly object to these applications for reasons:-
Designated retail use – against change of use

Local Centre - Loss of local amenity

Local Centre – effect on younger people in community 

C13
Correspondence

1. Cheshire Community Action Newsletter March 2010

2. Cheshire Viewpoint

3. WASC – Thank You Letter

4. Email – Tony O’Dywer – Barrier on Sam’s Track

5. Email – Will Lowe – Europa Boulevard – Proposed Parking   Restrictions
6. Email – Katharine Organ – FOI

7. Email – David Brownlee – Parking Issues Fir Tree Lane

8. Email – Katherine Organ – Complaint

9. Email – Mobile Catering Facility – Fir Tree Lane

10. Email – Stronger Together Community Meeting 08/04/10

11. CPRE Fieldwork – April

12. Warrington Council for Voluntary Services -  Annual Report 2009/10
13. WBC – Parish Remuneration Panel

14. Land Registry

15. Parkside Action Group

16. WBC – Small Business Rate Relief

17. Email – Catering Mobile Request

18. Email – Chris Bluck – Sam’s Barrier

19. Email – Kings Church Tots 

20. Cheshire Constabulary – Grapevine

21. CPFA – Renewal of Annual Subscription
22. Email - D Brownlee – Collins Green Speed Watch
23. Email - D Brownlee – Collins Green Speed Watch
24. Thank You Card – Warrington Carers
25. WBC – Public Rights of Way Forum
26. Warrington Disability Partnership 
27. Email – N Dean – ASDA Traffic Lights
28. Clerks and Councils Direct
29. The Clerk
30. The Playing Fields
31. Email – Sylvia Brookes – Doves
32. Thank you Card – Mums and Tots – Burtonwood
33. CPRE – Annual Membership Renewal
C13.1
Correspondence No.4 Refers – Barrier on Sam’s Track

The Committee discussed the matter at some length, it was noted that the barriers had now been removed as requested by the Borough Council.

C13.2
Correspondence No.7 Refers – Parking Issues – Fir Tree Lane

The Committee discussed the issues of parking on match and training days at Fir Tree Lane, it was noted that the problems had grown and not diminished.

PCSO D Brownlee had met with the Burtonwood Bulldogs Rugby Teams and they had laid the bulk of the problem with the visiting teams.

PCSO Brownlee had requested a grant of £300 to buy traffic cones to put out on match days, the Committee did not agree with this suggestion as it was thought that the bulldogs would not put the cones out.
Resolved by the Council that a working group be formed to meet and work with the bulldogs to ease the problems of match / training day parking issues

The Working Group to be formed will consist of Members:-

Councillor Kevin Burgess

Councillor A McCausland

Councillor T O’Neill

Councillor B Murdock

C13.3
Correspondence No.15 Refers – Park side Action Group
The Committee considered the submission by the Parkside Action Group with reference to the draft LDF Core Strategy Policy CAS 3.2.

It was noted that land to the east and west of the M6 may be automatically removed from the green belt on approval of a rail freight terminal planning application.

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to St Helens MBC supporting the Parkside Action Groups comments
C13.4
Correspondence No.17 Refers – Catering Mobile Request

The Committee considered a request for a mobile catering van to be placed on Fir Tree Lane on match days. It was noted that the season had now ended.
Resolved by the Council that the request be allowed for a probationary period upon commencement of the forthcoming Winter Season
C13.5
Correspondence No.19 Refers – Kings Tots
The Committee considered the comments from Mrs. Littler in regard to the storage of toys at the centre, it was noted that at present additional storage was not to be offered to users.
C13.7
Correspondence No.27 Refers – Mr. N Dean – Asda Traffic Lights

The Committee considered and noted Mr. Dean’s comments in relation to the freedom of information request.

Councillor D Orr reported that the lights should never have been installed, they were never needed, the cost had soared to over one quarter and million pounds and that the roundabout should be put back.
It was noted that the Committee did not believe the supposedly recorded statistics supplied by the Borough Council; furthermore it was felt that all the Parish Council had tried to do in relation to the traffic lights had failed. 

It was reported that accidents were still happening, vehicles were still jumping the lights and buses were traveling on the wrong side of the road to get to the outer lane on Cromwell Avenue to turn right onto Westbrook Crescent as they do not want to wait in the queuing traffic.
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to request that a new survey be commissioned

C13.6
Correspondence No.31 Refers – Sylvia Brookes - Doves

The Committee considered the correspondence from Mrs. Brookes in relation to the nuisance doves that congregated near to the Hoop and Mallet Public House on Callands Road.

It was noted that Mrs. Brookes had been in contact with the Borough Council, but they had in turn put her in touch with the RSPCB.

Mrs. Brookes reported that these birds had been left behind by the previous landlord of the Hoop and Mallet, and they were now causing a nuisance to road users and public health and safety, it was noted that Councillor D Earl would try and aid Mrs. Brookes with this matter.

C14
Any Other Urgent Business
C14.1
Councillor J Joyce reported on the state of the roads, lights and signs within the Parish area.


It was noted that although some repairs had taken place they were superficial and in no time at all they were as bad again.

Councillor T O’Neill reported that the Borough Council had received special payments from Central Government to aid with repairs that were needed after the earlier severe weather.
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to ask what money had been allocated or spent within the Parish from this budget

C14.2
Councillor T O’Neill reported on a recent meeting with Andy Farrall, Executive Director of the Borough Councils Environment and Regeneration directorate, Councillor O’Neill’s comments in relation to the new plans for the Omega site were noted.

C14.3
Councillor B Long reported on his last meeting with the Environment Agency with regard to flood defences, it was noted that the outcome had been very disappointing.
C15
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C15.1
Non Payment of Rugby Pitch Fees – Summer 2009 
The Clerk reported on non payment of fees which related to a Rugby Team who had played on the pitch last summer. 

C15.2
Freedom of Information Request

The Clerk reported on a Freedom of Information Request.
 

 
The meeting closed at 9.30 pm
Signed as a true record……..…………………Councillor Kevin Burgess 

                                                                (Chairman)
   

       16 June 2010
5
10

